

THE UNIVERSITY OF MELBOURNE ARCHIVES

MELBOURNE			
NAME OF COLLECTION	Raynes Waite Adrian DIC DICKSON Family	KSON,	
REFERENCE NO	1978.0117 and 1983.0	104	
CATEGORY	Business, Individuals		
ACTIVITY	Lawyers		
DATE RANGE	1840-1972		
SIZE OF COLLECTION	11 boxes, 4 items, audiov	visual material	
HISTORICAL NOTE	admitted to the Victorian Dickson, Kiddle & Briggs 1978.0100). RWS Dickson establishing a deep frien Stanley Dickson's son, <u>Ra</u> Grammar and University 1933. He took on the res its winding-up by the suc of insurance and brewing mining companies. Intere gained his pilot's licence A number of other family	ckson was educated at Melbou n Bar in 1894. He was a memb and attorney to the Howey Est on and JW Howey had met whil dship between their families. <u>aynes</u> Waite Adrian Dickson, ec of Melbourne (Trinity College) ponsibility of the Howey Estate ccessor firm of Raynes Dickson g companies and had investme ested in both cars and aeroplat in 1929 and subsequently serv y members are glimpsed in the Dickson who worked with Thor	er of the firm Raynes tate (see UMA collection le fishing in the UK, ducated at Melbourne), entered the firm in e and saw it through to & Co. He was a director ents in theatre and nes, Raynes Dickson yed in the RAAF in WWII. ese records, including
TRANSFER DATES	1978, 1985 and 1983		
ACCESS CONDITIONS	Audio visual material is <u>n</u>	3-13) are <u>open</u> , however arran	
DESCRIPTION		al accounts, legal documents, norabilia, certificates, photogr	-
NOTE ON COLLECTIONS	Some personal material	has been returned to the famil	y, upon request
NOTE ON LISTING	to include a small quanti	represents Groups 2-5 of the t ty of material not originally red were added to the original list	corded.
LISTED BY	Janeen O'Connell	Elizabeth Agostino	Sophie Garrett

Group 1	Units 1 and 2	Personal, Investment and Financial records, Dickson family members, a smaller quantity of records, Raynes Dickson & Co. Some of these records were returned to the family, 2014 These units are closed until 2034
Group 2	Units 3,4 part of unit 8 Units 9, 10 part of Unit 11 Unit 14	Dickson family records, including correspondence, certificates and memorabilia. Records concerning RWA Dickson as pilot are included in this group
Group 3	Units 5 and 6 Unit 13	Photographs, including albums from European travel in 1929-30 Howey Estate
Group 4	Unit 7	Diaries of Raynes Waite Stanley Dickson 1863-1890
Group 5	Unit 12 part of Unit 11	Trophies and other objects

please note that page numbers on the following list refer to the original typed document

DICKSON FAMILY COLLECTION

Unit 3

GROUP 2.	DICKSON FAMILY
2/1 2/1/1	Raynes Waite Stanley Dickson and family. Letter written by "Bet" to "My dearest family" from Colombo. 9pp. n.d.
2/1/2	Letter written by "Bet" to "Dearest family all" from The Ridge, Sunningdale Berkshire, England. Mentions staying with Howey family - Capt. Howey, Mrs Howey, Gladys and Anthony.
	c. 1930s. ('going away note' is in Unit 8)
2/1/3	Letter from Raynes W.S. Dickson to Messrs G.G. Nicholls & Sons, forwarding cheque for deposit on 50 tons of spelter purchased on Dickson's behalf. ¹ 2p. 10 Aug. 1939.
2/1/4	Letter from "Aunt Edith" to Hester Dickson (R.W.S. Dickson's wife) 1p. n.d. Envelope dated 15 Jan. 1940.
2/1/5	Letter from A.M.D. Mitton to Capt. "Howie" re Raynes W.S. Dickson. 2pp. n.d.
2/1/6	'Certificate of Registration of Pistol' in the name of R.W.S. Dickson. 21 June 1930, 13 Oct. 1933.
2/1/7	Letter from Solon A. Peck to Mr Dickson. 2pp. 4 Nov. 1924.
2/1/8	Correspondence from Vernon S. Lipsett to R.W.S. Dickson, re purchase of November spelter in England. Aug. 1937.
2/1/9	Complimentary ticket for the North Melbourne Recreation Reserve Ground Management Committee. 1940.
2/2	File labelled "Raynes Waite Stanley Dickson's personal account of outstanding events of his life".
2/2/1	n.d. "Articles on Melbourne etc." A number of typed articles presumbly written by Raynes Waite Stanley Dickson -
2/2/1/1	"Two Days on the French Battlefields".
2/2/1/2	c. 1914-1918. "Celebrations" n.d.
2/2/1/2 2/2/1/3	The Botanical Gardens".
-/ -/ 1/ 5	n.d.
2/2/1/4	"The Streets of Melbourne". n.d.
2/2/1/5	"The Enterprising Eighties".
2/2/1/6	n.d. "Bits of Old Melbourne. The Result of the Gold Rush". n.d.

~~

	GROUP 2.	DICKSON FAMILY.
	2/3	Envelope labelled "Estate R.W.S. Dickson dec'd". Probate (parchment).
items 2/3- Unit 4	2/12 , inclusive	Contains probate documents and Real Estate holdings. 1941.
	2/4	Envelope labelled "Hester Gertrude Dickson". Contains:
	2/4/1	Contract of Sale - Monash Investments Pty Ltd dated 29 April 1960.
	2/4/2	Photostat of Birth Certificate of Mrs H.G. Dickson Victorian Probate Duty and Federal Estate Duty Assessments.
	2/4/3	Probate Duty Return.
	2/4/4	Three photostat copies Porbates.
	2/4/5	Photostat CopyOrder for Probate.
	-	
	2/4/6	Reseal of certified copy of Probate in New South Wales.
	2/4/7	Probate Parchment. c. 1962.
	2/5	File Labelled "Estate of Raynes W.S. Dickson deceased. Vacant Land at Wonthaggi". Contains correspondence between Raynes Dickson & Co. and Mr T.E.M. Park of Wonthaggi and Messrs Gilbert and Rahilly, Solicitors, Wonthaggi, re land.
	2/6	1967-1968. File labelled "Raynes W.S.Dickson and J.L. Kiddle."
		Certificates of Title Volume 366 Folio 130. " 366 " 131 " 366 " 132 " 1042 " 45
		Port Augusta Land. c. 1915.
)	2/7	Envelope labelled (and containing) "Details of Arms and Crest of James Dickson plus Copy of Marriage Settlement of Raynes Waite Dickson and Annie Mary Borthwick". 1891.
	2/8	Envelope labelled (and containing) "Raynes Waite Stanley Dickson Commissioner for Affidavits Victoria, New Zealand, South Australia, Tasmania, West Australia". c. 1905.
	2/9	Envelope labelled (and containing) "R.W.S. Dickson and Mrs H.G. Dickson. Certificates of Birth". 1937.
	2/10	Envelope labelled (and containing) "Agreement as to Marriage Settlement Thos. Lewers 1st part, Miss H.G. Lewers 2nd part, Mr R.W.S. Dickson 3rd part". 10 Sept. 1903.

	GROUP 2.	DICKSON FAMILY.
	2/11	Envelope labelled (and containing) "Admission to Middle Temple London Raynes W.S. Dickson". 28 Oct. 1891.
items 2/3-	-2/12	28 000. 1091.
Unit 4	2/12	Envelope labelled (and containing) "R.W.Dickson Marriage Settlement with Annie Mary Borthwick". 9 Oct. 1891.
Unit 3	2/13	Letter from Hilda Campbell to Mr Dickson re thanks for kindness shown. 13 April 1936.
	2/14	Letter from Hilda Edwards to Mr Dickson (Snr) 19 April 1935.
0	2/15	Hire Purchase Contract between Raynes Dickson and General Motors Acceptance Corporation for purchase of 1930 Buick sedan. 4 July1930.
	2/16	Insurance premium receipt for above car. 4 July 1930.
	2/17	Letter from Hester Dickson to (presumably) Mr R.W.S. Dickson (husband). n.d.
	2/18	Richmond Cricket Club. Two Ladies tickets for season 1937-38. Ditto. 1936-1937. Ditto. 1938-1939.
	2/19	Letter from Hester Dickson to R.W.S. Dickson(?) n.d.
0	2/20	Air Raid Warden certification in the name of Mr R.W.S. Dickson. 21 Nov. 1939.
	2/21	Royal South Yarra Lawn Tennis Club members' ticket for Mr R.W.S. Dickson. Plus two ladies' tickets - Mrs H. Dickson. 1939-1940. Ditto. 1940-1941.
	2/22	R.A.C.V. Club Membership card and car sticker, plus receipt in the name of Mr R. Dickson. May 1939.
	2/23	Typed sheet not signed, stating things about people by the names of O'Reilly and Cameron. 1p. n.d.
	2/24	Letter from Hester (Dickson) to "Dearest" (R.W.S. Dickson) written from Golf House, Macedon. 1p. n.d. Ditto. 2pp. n.d. Ditto. 1p.
	E:\COLL	n.d. 37 ECTION MANAGEMENT\Inventories\UMArchives\Lists(C-E)\Dickson, Raynes Waite

36.

E:\COLLECTION MANAGEMENT\Inventories\UMArchives\Lists(C-E)\Dickson, Raynes Waite Adrian

GROUP 2. DICKSON FAMILY

n.d.

Unit 3

2/25

2/26 Newspaper clipping in envelope "Clark Gable's Ideal Wife". Unidentified newspaper. n.d.

Healesville Golf House. 1p.

2/27 Letter from W.K. Laurie Dickson to Raynes W.S. Dickson re a problem with R.W.S. Dickson's father regarding money. 3pp. 26 Sept. 1932.

Letter from Hester to "My Dearest Boy", written from

- 2/28 Letter, unsigned to "My dear Mr Dickson" written from Aldford House, Park Lane, Mayfair. n.d.
- 2/29 Letter from Raynes W.S. Dickson to Mr J.L. Kiddle, re management of Howey Estate by R.W.S.Dickson or R.W.A. Dickson and Mr Kiddle. 1p. t.s. plus 2 copies. 3 Feb. 1936.
 - 2/30 Letter from R.W.S. Dickson to Jock Kiddle, re extension of partnership. 3pp. MS. 10 July 1931.
- 2/31 Letter from W. Kennedy Laurie Dickson to Raynes W.S.Dickson. General news, encloses Edison films dated 1889-1891 which are included in photograph section of collection. Also states that since the deaths of Edison and Eastman he has been given credit for his pioneer work in producing the present day cinema film. 31 Mar. 1932.
- 2/32 Letter from "Your loving father Raynes W. DIckson" to "My dear Raynes" (R.W.S. Dickson), written from Sussex, England. 6pp. General family news and income. 21 Aug. 1907.
 - 2/33 Copy of letter from R.W.S. Dickson to "My dearest Popa". "Subsequent events bore out the position, they would not take me in as a partner and had it not been for my meeting Howey and my own energy I might have been in the gutter by now". 2pp. Date illegible. c. 6 Feb. 1907.
 - 2/34 Four letters written on Stroma Lansell Road Toorak, paper, to "Dearest" unsigned. n.d.

NO . DESCRIPTION 2 CERTIFICATES 2/35 Framed Certificate Raynes W.A. Dickson - commended by Sir Isaac Isaacs to be an officer in the Active Citizen Air Force - 1932. 2/36 Serviette Ring Marked "WADHURST 1921 items 2/36-39 T.R. Dickson" (ERNS) unit 11 2/37 Silver Dish Engraved "Mr & Mrs Raynes Dickson from Clerks of Raynes Dickson & Kiddle on the occasion of their Silver Wedding 1 Oct. 1928 Ink Well (Glass) with metallic green top 2/38 Tankard (1/2 pint) Inscribed "Jack 25.10.47" 2/39(pewter) 2/40 Extract of birth entry of R.W.A.Dickson, B. 13/10/04 Unit 3 2/41Typed history of Dickson/Howey background in Australia and relationship between the two families. 2/42 Advertisement - Old Permo's reunion 1974. 2/43 Newspaper clippings - 2 on one sheet Argus Feb. 10 & 11, 1876 Re. closing of Botanical Gardens 2/44 Newspaper clipping re, aeroplane accident involving R. Dickson The Argus, Wed. August 5th, 1931. 2/45 Certificate of Baptism - Thomas Raynes Dickson b. 22/12/09 bapt. 31/3/10 2/46 Certificate - University of Melbourne - Thomas Raynes Dickson Magtriculated 1/2/34. Letter from Commonwealth Institute of Accountants to Dir. Board, 2/47Defence Department, dated 24/10/39 re, subjects passed and those remaining in order to gain membership to institute. 2/43Notice from King George V - Councillor R.W.S.Dickson commended to wear medal commemorating His Majesty's Silver Jubilee 6 May 1935.

	2/49	Programme - Government House, Melbourne Private Theatricals Wed. 2/11/87 "Good for nothing" & "The flying Dutchman"
items	2/50	Cigarette case c. 3"x2". Enscribed (on outer case) "RWSD from AMD Xmas 91"
2/50-52 Unit 8	2/51	Cigarette case c. 3"x5". Enscribed (on inner case) "Raynes Dickson from R.D. & H.D.D. Christmas 1923"
	2/52	Bible - On cover: "The United Grand Lodge of Ancient Free and Accepted Masons of Victoria" Inside cover: Old Melburnian Lodge no. 317 R.W.S. Dickson
2/53 Unit 1	2/53 0	Grant of Coat of Arms. Scroll inside oblong case (c. 18"x3") Raynes Waite and family. 1892.
2/54 -	2/54	Match box - Tin, painted with crest.
2/56	2/55	Tie pin - R.W.A.D.
Unit 8	2/56	Cuff links (Pair) - R.D.
2/57 Unit 9	2/57	Tin Box - Black, 2 side Handles (c. 12"x16"x7") RWS Dickson (& key)
2/58- 2/60 Unit 3	2/58 2/58/1 2/58/2	Pilots Log Book - RWA Dickson 1929-31 includes pilot's Certificate and Licence May 1930 flying log book - RAAF - f/o RWA Dickson 1930-32
onit 5	2/59	Private pilot's Certificate and Licence Certificate of Competency RWA Dickson 22/5/29
	2/60	Newspaper pages - AGE Sept. 19, 1931 pp. 7+8, 13+14
2/61 Unit 11	2/61	Tray with Handle Enscribed: "Presented to Mr.Raynes W.S.Dickson as a mark of appreciation for his services below mentioned. Tenants of Howey Place, Melb. during plice strike 1923.
2/62/1-4 Unit 8	2/62 2/62/1 2/62/2 2/62/3	RWA Dickson - WW II Memorabilia Cigar box - wooden with RAAF insignia in one corner and red, white and blue stripes in lower right hand corner. RAF Pin (on original cardboard) Virginia cigarettes tin box containing 1. returned serviceman's tie pin 2. PTF pin 3. RAAF pin 4. assorted cuff links etc.

- 4. assorted cuff links etc.
- 5. RAAF insignia metallic with screw back

	NO.	DESCRIPTION
		 6. a) old Melburnian badge b) old Melburnian council badge
	2/62/4	 Tobacco tin (?) containing: - 34 (large and small) buttons with RAAF insignia. some with words "Stokes and Sons, Melbourne" inscribed on reverse side. - 10 assorted plan(????) buttons
2/62/5 - 2/62/10		Calling Up Notice — RAAF — to F/O RWA Dickson 2/9/39 with travelling warrant (1st class) on reverse side — Greensborough to Flinders St.
Unit 3	2/62/6	Invitation to Naval and Military club Menu and Group Military photo inside 40th anniversary RAAF training 9/12/29
	2/62/7	Menu and inviation to 35th anniversary of 1929 CAF Cadet course No.1 Squadron, Laverton
	2/62/8	Menu and Invitation to 40th anniversary of 1929
- Second Second	2/62/9	Menu and Invitation to 45th anniversary of 1929
	2/62/10	Menu (unattached)
Unit 8	2/62/11 2/62/11/1 2/62/11/2 2/62/11/3 2/62/11/4 2/62/11/5 2/62/11/6 2/62/11/7 2/62/11/8 2/62/11/9 2/63	<pre>War Medals/Badges/Ribbons Defence medal Service medal Service badge 3 assorted ribbons (for medals) War medals inscribed "1939-45" (2) (4 on one clip) - Air Efficiency award (& covering letter) The Pacific Star (on ribbon) Australian Service Medal 1939-45 (with ribbon) War medal (with ribbon) Dog tag - "1086 T.R. Dickson, RAAF, CDFE"</pre>

E:\COLLECTION MANAGEMENT\Inventories\UMArchives\Lists(C-E)\Dickson, Raynes Waite Adrian

	GROUP 3.	PHOTOGRAPHS.
3/1/1-2 Unit 6	3/1 3/1/1	Dickson family and trips. Album - green cover. Contains photographs of Dickson family and friends, including Howey family, on trip to England in 1927. Album 30 cm x 23 cm.
	3/1/2	Double framed photographs of Raynes Waite Adrian Dickson c. 1930. Each photo (including frame) 15cm x 20.5 cm.
3/1/3-7 Unit 5	3/1/3	Framed photograph of Raynes Waite Stanley Dickson and wife Hester. n.d. Photo (including frame) 15 cm. x 20 cm.
: 0	3/1/4	Photograph in folder – written in pencil on verso "To my dear Grandson Raynes Waite Adrian Dickson 13 Oct. 1915. Taken 1 July 1915". Photo is of Raynes Waite Dickson. Photo 15cm x 22 cm.
0	3/1/5	Photograph of Raynes Waite Adrian Dickson c. 1930. Photo 13.5 cm x 19 cm.
	3/1/6	Ditto. In different pose.
	3/1/7	Raynes Waite Adrian Dickson in uniform. n.d. 20 cm x 25 cm.
3/1/8 Unit 6	3/1/8	Album - brown cover with picture of ship pasted to the front. Album 44 cm x 30 cm. Picture on front 9 cm x 6.4 cm. Contains phrtographs of "Trip to Norwegian Fjords", "Overland Trip from Tysse to Norheimsund", "A few Photos Taken by Jack Ambler", "The Return Journey to Australia 29th Sept. 1927".
3/1)9-20 Unit 5	3/1/9	Glæssy print of Raynes Waite Adrian Dickson with two other unidentified men. n.d. 19.5 cm x 14.5 cm.
~	3/1/10	Glossy print of car. c. 1930. (Running board of car has been coloured in with blue pen.) 21 cm x 15.5 cm.
	3/1/11	Photograph of man and woman seated in front of a stone wall. Unidentified. n.d. 5.5 cm. x 8 cm.
	3/1/12	Photograph of two unidentified men seated at table. n.d. 16 cm. x 11.5 cm.

ł

DICKSON FAMILY COLLECTION

	GROUP 3.	PHOTOGRAPHS.
	3/1	Dickson family and trips.
3/1/9-20 Jnit 5	3/1/13	Group photograph of seven unidentified men standing near a car, in Japan(?) Five of the men are Asian, the other two being the same two in the previously listed photograph. 16 cm x 11.5 cm.
	3/1/14	Photographer's proofs of an unidentified man taken from different angles. Three different sizes: - Three photos at approx.9cm x 14cm, seven at approx.7 cm x 10 cm, six at approx. 7 cm. x 9 cm.
	3/1/15	Photograph of Mrs Annie Dickson, wife of Raynes Dickson. n.d. 6.5 cm x 9 cm.
	3/1/16	Photograph of Betty Dickson, (perhaps a sister of Raynes Waite Stanley Dickson?). n.d. 14.5 cm x 20 cm.
	3/1/17/1	Group photograph of unidentified people in park. 15 cm x 10.6 cm.
	3/1/17/2	Group photograph of seated and standing women. 15 cm x 10.6 cm.
	3/1/17/3	Photograph of man seated, woman seated on arm of chair to man's left, and young man standing on right. 15 cm x 10.6 cm.
	3/1/17/4	Group photograph of men and women by large tree. 13 cm x 9 cm.
	3/1/17/5	Group photograph of people in what appears to be a garden. 15 cm x 10.6 cm.
	3/1/17/6	Ditto, some different people. 15 cm x 10.6 cm.
)	3/1/17/7	Group photograph of ladies in street dress and 3 gentlemen in tennis clothes. 15 cm x 10.6 cm.
	3/1/18	Oval photograph of unidentifed woman. 7.5 cm x 5 cm. c. 1890s-1900.
	3/1/19	Postcard photograph of elderly man. 8.5 cm x 13c.m.
	3/1/20	Framed photograph of students and staff of Trinity College, R.W.A. Dickson included. 1923.

	GROUP 3.	PHOTOGRAPHS.
	3/1	Dickson family and trips.
3/1/21 Unit 6	3/1/21	Photo album black cover 40 cm x 29.5 cm. Contains photographs of aircraft and aircraft displays 1929. Family photographs 1927-1929.
Unit 5 cont'd	3/1/22	Certificate awarded to Raynes Waite Adrian Dickson from Royal Society for the Encouragement of Arts Manufactures and Commerce London, notifying Dickson that he has been elected a Fellow of the Society. 22.5 cm x 29 cm. n.d.
	3/1/23	Framed "Admittance to Court" certificate enabling Raynes Waite Adrian Dickson to practice as a Barrister and Solicitor. l May 1931.
3/1/24 remove Unit 6	d fødøre frame	Framed "Bachelor of Laws" Certificate in the name of Raynes Waite Adrian Dickson. 23 December 1929.
All 3/2	3/2	Edison film samples enclosed in letter 2/31.
stored with AV materials not available for access	3/2/1	Strip of negative film showing five frames of a man, dressed in shorts, with arms outstretched flexing his muscles. Labelled "a 1891 positive Edison film W. K. Laurie Dickson." 10.4 cm x 3.4 cm.
	3/2/1/1	Celluloid backing-sheet with negative strip labelled at top "Original first performed Edison 1890-91 Film" and labelled at bottom "Taken at Edison's Laboratory 1890-91 by W.K. Laurie Dickson. See the 1889 sample." 13.3 cm x 7.1 cm.
	3/2/2/1	Print showing three frames of three men attending a saddled horse. Labelled at top "First Successful Edison Film" and labelled at bottom "Taken May 1889 at Edisons Lab W.K. L. Dickson - Hand on Horse." 7.4 cm x 5.1 cm.
	3/2/2/2	Print similar to 3/2/2/1. Inscribed on verso "Ditto - 2nd scrpt. These scraps being all there is in Existence since the Edison film fire many years ago - makes this samples most valuable. W.K. Laurie Dickson." 7.6 cm x 5 cm.

	NO.	DESCRIPTION
	3	PHOTOGRAPHS
	3/1	Dickson family and trips
3/1/25 Unit 6	3/1/25	Photo album, 12pp., 1926-7 Marked "Stroma", Melbourne, Beaumoris, Elephant Rock.
Unit 5 cont'd	3/1/26	Photo Raynes W.A. Dickson 1959 Standing for Melbourne City Council Elections 27/8/59
	3/1/27	Studio photo Raynes Dickson 1920s(?)
	3/1/28	Studio photo Raynes Dickson 1920s(?)
	3/1/29	Studio photo Raynes Dickson 1950s(?)
Constant of the second s	3/1/30	Howey House, 1970.
	3/1/31	Group photo football team on field 1920s(?) includes R.Dickson
	3/1/32	Group photo unidentified 1910 (?) on cardboard backing
	3/3	RWA Dickson - WWII Photos and Reunion Photos
Unit 5 cont'd	3/3/1	Group of soldiers (including RWA Dickson) standing behind large trophy.
	3/3/2	Group photo, soldiers incl. R. Dickson
$\langle \rangle$	3/3/3	Group photo, 45th anniversary of RAAF group, incld. R. Dickson
*** <i>a</i> 2	3/3/4	Group photo WWII RAAF, incl. R.Dickson
	3/3/5	Soldiers on parade up Swanston St. taken outside Melbourne Town Hall
	3/3/6	Group photo all-male formal dinner 30th anniversary (?) on cardboard backing.
	3/3/7	Crowd scene corner Collins/Swanston Streets (facing north) outside Town Hall & Recruiting depot.
	3/3/8	3 men. R.Dickson & 2 unidentified men.
	3/3/9	Raynes Dickson & one other male in uniform practicing shooting.

NO. DESCRIPTION

3/3/10 Group photo officers of No.1 Squadron, RAAF including R.Dickson

For preservation, some of the framed photographs have been removed from frames.

A small number of photographs has not been specifically described in this original finding aid, including 1950 dinner in Chigaco. These images are housed with others in Group 3, in Unit 5

Also in Unit 5, 'A copy of the Armorial Bearings, Raynes Waite Dickson, South Yarra' removed from frame for preservation. Previous control number: C 152

Unit 7	GROUP 4.	DIARIES OF RAYNES WAITE STANLEY DICKSON.
	4/1	1871.
	4/2	1874.
	4/3	1877.
	4/4	1878.
	4/5	1879.
	4/6	1880.
	4/7	1880.
	4/8	1881.
	4/9	1882.
	4/10	1884.
	4/11	1889.
	4/12	1890.
\cap	-,	
and the second sec		
Unit 12	GROUP 5.	TROPHIES.
0111112		
	F / 7	
	5/1	Cup with two handles engraved: "M.U.B.C. Raynes W.A.
		Dickson. Bow. 1925". On base: "Boomerang Plate
		E.P.N.S. S & S. Made in Australia."
	5/2	Cup with two handles engraved: "Australian Aero-Club
	5/2	
		(Victorian Section) Aerial Pageant 1930 Relay Race won
		by Raynes Dickson J.M. Hedstrom." On base: "Wm.
		by Raynes Dickson J.M. Hedstrom." On base: "Wm. Drummond Melbourne. Made in England." Marked "H.C.D.",
		by Raynes Dickson J.M. Hedstrom." On base: "Wm.
	5/3	by Raynes Dickson J.M. Hedstrom." On base: "Wm. Drummond Melbourne. Made in England." Marked "H.C.D.", then hallmark of Anchor, lion, D.
	5/3	by Raynes Dickson J.M. Hedstrom." On base: "Wm. Drummond Melbourne. Made in England." Marked "H.C.D.", then hallmark of Anchor, lion, D. Cup with one handle engraved: "R.A.A.F. No.l Squadron
	5/3	by Raynes Dickson J.M. Hedstrom." On base: "Wm. Drummond Melbourne. Made in England." Marked "H.C.D.", then hallmark of Anchor, lion, D. Cup with one handle engraved: "R.A.A.F. No.l Squadron Rifle Club - 2nd Prize - Aggregate Score, 1930-1931.
	5/3	by Raynes Dickson J.M. Hedstrom." On base: "Wm. Drummond Melbourne. Made in England." Marked "H.C.D.", then hallmark of Anchor, lion, D. Cup with one handle engraved: "R.A.A.F. No.l Squadron
\bigcirc	5/3	by Raynes Dickson J.M. Hedstrom." On base: "Wm. Drummond Melbourne. Made in England." Marked "H.C.D.", then hallmark of Anchor, lion, D. Cup with one handle engraved: "R.A.A.F. No.l Squadron Rifle Club - 2nd Prize - Aggregate Score, 1930-1931. Flying Officer R.W. Dickson"; also "Imperial Halfpint."

Janeen O'Connell Assistant Archivist

June 1979

E:\COLLECTION MANAGEMENT\Inventories\UMArchives\Lists(C-E)\Dickson, Raynes Waite Adrian

)

8

	NO.	DESCRIPTION
	5	Trophies
	5/5	Tankard engraved "MCEGS Wadhurst 1920 - Kicking for goal & Long Kick under 11 - T.R. Dickson" (EPNS)
	5/6	Trophy engraved "Trinity Lawn Tennis Club Open Doubles May Term 1893, won by R.B.Scott & RWS Dickson" (Silver plated ?)
	5/7	Trophy engraved "MCEGS Wadhurst 1921, 2nd Junior Championship, T.R. Dickson" (1/2 pint size)
	5/8	Trophy engraved "ITAV Challenge Cup A Grade Krakshot Replica Royal Co., 1933 (small, 2 handles)
	5/9	Trophy cup engraved "Mayflies LTC, Open Doubles, 1st prize, R.B. Scott & R.W.S. Dickson 1894" (ornate stem)
8	5/10	Trophy engraved "MCEGS Wadhurst 1923, Sianese Race over 12, T.R. Dickson" (one handle)
	5/11	Trophy engraved "MCEGS Wadhurst 1922 Hurdles Rep. Open T.R. Dickson"
5/12 5/13 Unit 11	5/12	Covered oblong engraved silver dish with handle engraved "Gipsy Club doubles 1894, won by R.B. Scott and Raynes Dickson"
	5/13	Medal (inlaid in case) - enscribed "2nd in Steeplechase Raynes Dickson 1922"
	Ring - gold	ring with bloodstone and engraved hound. In red ring box.
	I.D. bracel	et (RWAD, RAAF, COFE, 253723) marked VIP treatment, Parkroyal membership disc.

(The last two items above, have been returned to the family upon request, 2014)

DICKSON RAYNES - HOWEY ESTATE - Howey House. Cleared building site. c. 7 1/2" x 5 1/2" on cardboard backing. Unit 13 - Howey House. Cleared building site. c. 7 1/2" x 5 1/2" on cardboard backing. - Howey House. Cleared building site. c. 7 1/2" x 5 1/2" on cardboard backing. - Howey House. Horse, Cart and Labourer on ramp clearing building site. On cardboard backing c. 7 1/2" x 5 1/2" - Century building. Under construction c. 7 1/2" x 9 1/2" - Century building. Undercover shops. c. 7 1/2" x 9 1/2" - Howey Place. View of two corner shops - E.C. Fatt, Tailor and R.M. McDougall, Jeweller c. 6" x 4" (3 copies) 2 cardboard beeked, 1 not beeked. - Howey Place. Boarded Arcade. Front view c. 6" x 4" View away from street down arcade 11" x 14 1/2" - Interior shop/warehouse (?). Burnt-out. 2 figures amongst debris. unidentified building. Cardboard backing. c. 8" x 6" - Firemen attending fire. Taken from laneway. Unidentified building. c. 8" x 6" - Howey House. Front View. Building under construction. c. 4"x6 1/2" - Howey House. Construction site with carthorses and men. on cardboard backing. c. 7 1/2" x 6 1/2" - Howey Place - view through arcade towards street. Boarded Entrance c. 4 1/2" x 4" - Memorial stone to Henry Howey, Grazier and Pioneer 1st settler in district. May 1837. - Howey court. Night view down Collins Street. c. 6 1/2" x 8" - Howey House. Street scene in front of unidentified building. c. 1920s ? c. 6 1/2" x 8" - Century building. View taken across and up street 2 copies - Photo of drawing of aerial view. Unidentified. c. 9 1/2" x 6 1/2" 'The First Buildings - unidentified. c. 9 1/2" x 6 1/2", marked 'Melbourne in 1837' on back.

49

 $\langle \ \rangle$

 $\langle \rangle$

	-	
Unit 13	-	Building site. Scaffolding and labourers at work. Unidentified c. 4 1/2"x4"
		Building site. Scaffolding and labourers at work. Unidentified c. 4 1/2"x4"
		Howey House. Partially completed building. View from front c. 4 1/2"x4"
	-	View across street towards Howey House.
	-	Howey House, Front view (c. 1920s ?) c. 5 1/2"x7 1/2". Cardboard backing
		Howey House. View away from street through Arcade c. 5 1/2"x7 1/2" Cardboard backing
	-	Howey House. View towards street from Arcade c. 5 $1/2$ " x 7 $1/2$ " cardboard backing
		Shoe shop window. Night view. Unidentified c. 8"x6 1/2"
	_	Howey Court. With Scaffolding. Taken 10/2/31 c. 8"x10"
	-	Howey Court. Side view. Building almost completed. 12/1/31 c. 8"x10"
	-	Howey Court. Front view " " 8/12/30 c. 8"x10"
	-	Howey Court. View of roof, workmen on almost completed building 10/2/31 c. 8"x10"
	-	Howey Court. View of roof, scaffolding. 12/1/31 c. 8"x10"
	-	Howey Court. Partially completed. 3/12/30 c. 8"x10"
~	_	Howey Court. Partially completed. Front view. 17/11/30. c. 8"x10"
		Howey Court. Partially completed. Front view. 11/11/30 c. 8"x10"
)-) 	-	Howey Court. Partially completed. Front view. 11/10/30 c. 8"x10"
	_	Howey Court. Partially completed. Front view. 11/9/30 c. 8"x10"
	-	Howey Court. Partially completed. Front view. 11/8/30 c. 8"x10"
	_	Howey Court. Partially completed. Front view. 11/8/30 c. 8"x10"
		Howey Court. Building site. Front view. 11/7/30 c. 8"x10"
	-	Howey Court. Building site. Front view. 11/7/30 c. 8"x10"
	-	Howey House. Building site being cleared. c. 7 1/2" x 6" on cardboard backing.

PHOTOGRAPHS

- Howey Place (1910 ?) on cardboard book c. 6"x8"
- Howey Place view through undercover shops (1910s?) c. 6"x7 1/2"
- Howey Place view of corner jewellers shop c. 6"x4"
- Howey Court night view, Manchester Unity Building in Foreground c. 10"x6"
- Construction site unidentified building
 c. 8"x6"
- Century building c. 10"x6 1/2"
- Century building view of undercover shops. Jacksons handbags in foreground c. 9 1/2" x 8" (2 copies)
- Photocopy of above
- view of corridor. Unidentified building
 c. 8"x10"
- view of engine room. Unidentified building c. 8"x10"
- view of lift at end of corridor. Unidentified building
 c. 8"x10"
- shoe shop window (1920s or 30s ?) unidentified shop. Front on
- shoe shop window (1920s or 30s?) unidentified shop side on
- Howey House. Undercover shops. View towards Collins St.
 c. 7 1/2" x 6"
- Howey House. Undercover shops view away from Collins St. c. 7 1/2" x 6"
- Howey House. View of building from front. c. 12" x 8 1/2"
- Four building fronts including Howey House c. 4 1/2" x 3 1/2"
- Building site surrounded by City Buildings. Unidentified c. 8"x6 1/2"
- Howey Place. View towards street.
- Howey Place. Marked "c.1896" c. 10" x 12 1/2"

51

- Street scene looking up Swanston Street towards St. Pauls Cathedral. Unit 13 c. 8" x 11 1/2"
 - Family shot. Envelope states photo of Capt. H. Howey and John W. Howey (and others)
 - Newspaper page from <u>The Autocar</u>, 20/7/23. Photo shows J.E.P. Howey seated in car.

Unit 14

A certificate of life membership issued to RWA Dickson by the RAAFWA, the Women's Association of the RAAF